

Barbara Armstrong Memorial Youth Band Scholarship Application

Student Name:			Age:
□ Male	☐ Female	Date of Birth:	
			Month / Date / Year
Home Address	:		
City:		State:	Zip Code:
Phone Number	r:	Email Address:	
Instrument:			
Parent/Guardi	an Name:		
School:			
School Address	s:		
City:		State:	Zip Code:
Band Office Ph	none:	Band Director:	
		rmstrong Memorial Youth Band Sch el. I certify that all information on this	
Student Signati	ure:		
Parent Signatur	re:		
Band Director	Signature:		



Student Name:
Please Complete the Following
Musical Activities:
School Activities:
Honors, Awards Received:
College Scholarships Received:
College I plan attending:
I would like to receive the Barbara Armstrong Memorial Youth Band Scholarship because:

Any supplemental material such as letters of recommendation, etc., that you would like to submit for consideration may be attached to this application.



Barbara Armstrong

Barbara Armstrong served as the General Manager of Stambaugh Auditorium for 18 years. She worked with great determination to restore Stambaugh to its original condition and revitalize programming in the Concert Hall. She secured National Historic Landmark status for the Auditorium and helped to establish financial support from many outstanding individuals.

Barbara graduated as valedictorian of the Girard High School class of 1948, earned her Bachelor of Science Degree in Education from Miami University in Oxford, then taught English and Latin at Liberty High School. She was a past president of both the Liberty Education Association and the Liberty Parents Association.

She was very active in the Youngstown community, having served as a member of the Monday Musical Club Board, member emeritus of the Visiting Nurse Association, president of the YWCA Board, president of the Youngstown Panhellenic Association and a member of the New Century Book Club. In 2000, she was named YWCA Cultural Arts Professional Woman Of The Year.

Barbara was an inspiring influence on those around her. Her achievements have continued to inspire many throughout the community.

Henry H. Stambaugh Youth Concert Band

Barbara Armstrong, serving as General Manager of Stambaugh Auditorium, dreamed of creating a Youth Concert Band that would represent the name of Henry H. Stambaugh. It would bring together outstanding high school musicians from the area to perform the very best of concert band literature in the historic Concert Hall of Stambaugh Auditorium. After a summer of planning with Dr. Stephen L. Gage, Director of Bands at Youngstown State University, Thomas Groth, retired Director of Bands at

Boardman High School and the Stambaugh Auditorium Executive Board, Barbara's dream became a reality in the fall of 2001.

The students of the Henry H. Stambaugh Youth Concert Band presented their first concert on Thursday, December 6, 2001, which was the 75th anniversary of the opening of Stambaugh Auditorium. Two concerts have been presented each year since that opening concert.

The Henry H. Stambaugh Auditorium Association and the conductors, staff and students of the Stambaugh Youth Concert Band pay tribute to Barbara Armstrong for her dream, her determination and her commitment to the Henry H. Stambaugh Youth Concert Band through this scholarship. We are grateful to Barbara's family – husband Byron, sons Charles, David, Richard and their families for their support of this scholarship.